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MEMORANDUM  

To: Members of Committee of the Whole  

From: Paul Freeman 

Chief Planner 

Date:   May 18, 2022 

Re: Draft Regional Official Plan Consultation Update and Statutory Public 
Meeting – Attachment 1 Corrections  

 

Attachment 1 to the ROP report is being revised to correct inaccuracies and will be 
provided to Council on May 26, 2022 

Attachment 1 to the Draft Regional Official Plan Consultation Update and Statutory Public 

Meeting report provides a summary of detailed submissions on the Draft ROP and a response 

to comments. Inaccuracies in Attachment 1 were discovered due to an error that occurred while 

managing data required for the table. The inaccuracies were primarily in the final ‘response’ 

column of the table. Local Municipal MCR working group partners, comprised of Provincial and 

local municipal planners, were made aware of the matter.  

Corrections to the final column of Attachment 1 are being made to confirm accuracy, and a 

revised Attachment 1 will be provided on the May 26, 2022 Council agenda. In the interim, 

Attachment 1 originally posted on York.ca has been replaced with a revised version that 

removes the inaccurate content and refers the reader to the track change version of the Draft 

ROP for policy related comments.  

Mapping related comments in Attachment 1 have been confirmed as accurate except for the 

four comments noted below that have been updated with minor corrections in the response 

column. With these updates, the revised table provides recommendations being made with 

respect to mapping comments, including appendices. 

1. ID# 1048 – No change – adequately addressed with existing content 

2. ID# 1072 – No change – request requires additional assessment and should be 

addressed through next MCR 

https://yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=25a64e5b-dc88-4f4e-b3b4-dfc31a3e08f6&Agenda=Agenda&lang=English&Item=29&Tab=attachments
https://yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=25a64e5b-dc88-4f4e-b3b4-dfc31a3e08f6&Agenda=Agenda&lang=English&Item=29&Tab=attachments
file:///C:/Users/MalcicS/Downloads/TrackedChanges2021DraftROPSidebySide%20(1).pdf
file:///C:/Users/MalcicS/Downloads/TrackedChanges2021DraftROPSidebySide%20(1).pdf
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3. ID# 1077 – No change – adequately addressed with existing content 

4. ID# 1079 - Acknowledged – to be addressed through implementation and/or 

implementation plans 

The May 2022 track changes version of the draft York Region Official Plan provides 
an accurate reflection of recommended changes 

Until changes to the ‘response’ column of Attachment 1 have been made and provided to 

Council, the track changes version of the draft ROP does reflect the recommended landing point 

on policy changes to the ROP and should be consulted to determine if comments on the Draft 

ROP resulted in a recommended change and the nature of the change. 

 

 

Paul Freeman, MCIP, RPP 

Chief Planner  

 

 

 

 

 

Bruce Macgregor 

Chief Administrative Officer 
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